Minutes of the Friends of Wreningham School, White Horse Public House, 2nd February 2010
Present: Nikki Foley (Chair), Jules Alexander (Treasurer), Emma Rees (Mins. Sec.), Richard Burbage, Lisa Vincent, Eleni Bell, Cathryn Nuttall, Agnes Davy, Gilly Cugnoni and Claire Cormack.
Apologies:  Lindsay Parfitt, Julie Peachment and Catherine Gribb.
Minutes of the Previous Meetings (5thNovember and 14th December 2009):   These were read, agreed and signed.   

Matters Arising:
There were no matters arising.
Treasurer’s Report:
CASH IN HAND



£    79.12


COMMUNITY ACCOUNT
             
£1233.67
BUSINESS ACCOUNT
             
£2565.19


Payments since last meeting:
ROLEPLAY EQUIPMENT

 
£615.00

VILLAGE HALL DEPOSIT Spring Fair 
£  10.00

NCPTA INSURANCE

 
£  56.00 
EXPENSES- CHRISTMAS RAFFLES
£  42.74
Receipts since last meeting:    
TAKEBACK INK CARTRIDGES

£  49.29
GILLY – PHOENIX CARDS


£  25.00

CHRISTMAS RAFFLES

 
£356.90
EASY TO NAME COMMISSION     
£  30.63

ABBEY MATCHED DONATION

£700.00

Past Events
Christmas Raffles

The proceeds of the four raffles totalled £356.90.  Donations were received from:

Burr Valley Railway
-
£29 Complimentary Voucher

John Lewis

-
£10 Gift Voucher

Morrisons

-
Bottle of Wine

Nuts ‘n’ Bolts

-
£5 Gift Voucher

Peter Beales Roses
-
Hybrid Rose Voucher

Tesco


-
£10 Gift Voucher

These donations together with those from parents helped provide some excellent raffle prizes. Many thanks to Julie P and Lindsay for producing 4 beautifully presented Hampers. Thanks also to everyone who helped with ticket selling (Lisa, you’re a pro!) and refreshments. 

Christmas Parties

Unfortunately the KS1 and KS2 parties due to take place on Thursday 17th December had to be cancelled due to a gas leak leaving the school without heating. These were then rescheduled for the beginning of January, but had to be cancelled again due to the school closures caused by the snow. 
The children finally had a combined party on January 15th. Charlie Cheesecake’s father entertained the children with a magic show and they were given the Christmas books, crisps and penguins donated by the Friends.
There were mixed feelings as to the party. Some of the older children felt as though it wasn’t very exciting and that they were unable to wear party clothes, whilst for others the magic was very well received. Some of the Friends felt disappointed that they were not made aware of the new date, as more of the food purchased before Christmas could have been brought to school and given to the children. Richard explained that having already had two cancellations, the best was made of the situation and that the party the children actually had was not what had been originally organised for December.
Bag 2 School

The Bag 2 School collection raised a superb £120. Emma thanked Agnes for organising and co-ordinating this initiative. It was suggested that the next collection should be advertised on fliers and distributed around Wreningham and Ashwellthorpe in September as The next Bag 2 School Collection is on the 1st October 2010.
Adventure Playground

Richard confirmed that the equipment has been ordered and will be installed once ground conditions have improved. The School Council and the Friends will jointly contribute the £2494 required to purchase 2 panels, a traversing climbing wall and a climbing net. The school is going to pay for a third panel, which the children are unaware of and should therefore be a very exciting surprise.  The equipment might well in place before the next meeting.

Future Events
Quiz and Chips with Tacolneston

Julie P contacted Mark Holmes, Chairman of Tacolneston Friends, and they are having a committee meeting on Friday 5th Feb at which they will set a new date for this event. It looked unlikely to be in March as there is already a quiz and chips night in Tacolneston that month.  Julie will keep us informed as to the new date.
*****Spring Fair – Saturday 20th March 2010*****
Jules explained that the organisation of the Spring Fair was coming along very well. There are at least 14 stalls including: Phoenix Cards, Orchard Toys, Usbourne Books, Pocket Money Toys, Christine’s Chutneys and many more! The Friends will have an Easter Egg Tombola, for which we will ask parents to donate Easter eggs, and a Cake Stall.
Help will be required for the refreshments and it was decided that savoury snacks such as Cream Teas and sausage rolls should be on offer as well as cakes.

Jules will produce a “help request form” which will go into the book bags after half term. It was agreed that 50p/adult was an appropriate entrance fee.
Jules mentioned ideas for 2 further stalls to be manned by the Friends. The first was for a “Junior Geo” rock stall, selling quartz crystals, agate geodes and various rock samples. The cost of purchasing a large pack is £280 and the potential profit is £100. The pack is bought on a sale or return basis, so there is no risk. The Friends agreed that this was great idea, particularly as there was no financial risk involved and they also thought that the rocks should prove popular. Jules is going to go ahead and purchase a large pack. 
The second is a stall tasting and selling “Sapphire Chocolates” handmade by a Norwich based family business. The chocolates are supplied to the Friends on a sale or return arrangement, with no up front fee. This sounded like an excellent idea and Nikki has agreed to go along to Sapphire Chocolates on a fact finding mission! 
There was some discussion as to the need for a children’s activity. The first idea for an Easter Egg Hunt, to be held on the playing field, was decided against due  to road safety issues.  An alternative was suggested – 

An Easter Hat Competition, with a parade at 1.30 p.m. Children can make their hats at home, using whatever materials they wish and bring them along to the parade to be judged. There will be prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd.
*****Valentine’s Cake Stall -  Friday 12th February 2010*****
It has been suggested by several of the Friends that as we haven’t had a cake stall for some time, it would be a good opportunity to have a Valentine’s themed cake stall on Friday 12th February. Last year’s Valentine’s cakes were a real hit, with some parents putting a lot of effort into producing imaginative cakes. Catherine will produce a flier requesting donations to go into the book bags this week if possible, along with posters for the gates. 

Set up from 1.30p.m., Classes from 2.00, Parents from 3.00.  Several Committee Members have agreed to help.
Wreningham Open Gardens

Julie P has spoken to the Village Hall Committee who are organising the Wreningham Open Gardens. The provisional dates are 19th/20th June 2010. Julie has told the organisers that the Friends are keen to get involved and would willingly provide a few stalls/games for the children.  Julie will keep us informed as to the progress of this event.
Easyfundraising

Thanks again to Agnes for introducing the school to this scheme. The last quarter raised an excellent £29.13 and the Easysearch raised £7.00. Agnes explained that there are currently 12 registered users. It was agreed that both Easyfundraising and Easysearch needed re-advertising. A flier will go into the book bags this week and Agnes will put up some new posters. Richard has agreed to forward an Easyfundraising weblink to the parents for whom he has an email address.

Any Other Business

Haiti Appeal – Shelterbox

The School Council have decided that they would like to help the people of Haiti. A charity called Shelterbox sends boxes of aid out to areas in need. Each box contains enough items, including a custom-designed tent, to support 10 people and costs £490. The Friends have agreed to supplement the funds the children raise, in order to achieve the £490 required to purchase a box. The precise sum will be known at the next Friends meeting.

Used School Uniform Sale

Rachel, Mungo’s mum suggested having a second hand school uniform sale with proceeds going to the School/Friends. This idea was very well received and a sale date will be set to be held before the end of the school year, sometime in early July.  It will be made clear that any unsold donated clothing will go into the Bag 2 School collection on 1st of October. If parents are unhappy with this arrangement, they have the option not to donate.

Emma will forward a letter, including receipt, thanking Andrea Price for her very generous £700 Matched Donation from Abbey.  Andrea has once again secured this contribution from her employer for which we are extremely grateful. 

Flora Vouchers - Our resident Flora Monitor (thanks Jules!) has informed the Friends that £12.40 is the current total!  Please remind friends and family to continue collecting, all sources of vouchers will be most welcome (box opposite staff room).  Thank you to Gilly for her very kind £25 donation from the proceeds of selling Phoenix Cards.
The possibility of a School Disco was discussed and decided against. A Something for the Mum’s Evening was also discussed and it was thought that it might be a nice idea to have this in September, as a good way of meeting and welcoming mums new to the school. This idea requires further discussion.
***DATE OF NEXT MEETING THURSDAY 4TH MARCH ***
***@ THE HOME OF JULES ALEXANDER, WYMONDHAM***
DIARY DATES
12th February – Valentine’s Cake Stall
20th March – Spring Fair 
1st October – Bag 2 School Collection
